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Newsletter   

Edition 7— 6th May 2021 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Mother’s Day 

Today we had our annual Mother’s Day stall. It was terrific 

to see the smiling faces of children as they proudly bought 

a gift for their mum, grandma or special person in their 

lives. Thanks to all of the families who donated gifts, as 

well as the parents who gave up their time to assist in 

wrapping and selling at the stall. Thanks to our parent 

helpers - Pauline, Kathryn, Sarah, Ashley, Rebecca, Jo, 

Lauren, Shane, Izzy, Carlie, Michelle and Jess. 

Special thanks to Jantina who spent many hours buying 

gifts, wrapping and working at the stall on the day. We 

hope that our mums love getting their gifts and enjoy being 

spoilt on Sunday.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As mentioned on Flexischools and for those of you that do 
not have this APP, unfortunately we are still unable to hold 

our Mothers’ Day Breakfast due to restrictions.    

Department guidelines continue to enforce density limits of 
1 person per 2 square metres applied to all persons in the 

space, including students.” 

Given the large size of our school we are unable to hold 
large events in the hall and ensure that each person 
including students socially distance. As soon as this 
restriction is changed or lifted we will be able to go back to 
some normality and bring back the events that we know 
are so special to our students, parents and staff. Let's hope 

we are able to do this soon. 

 

 

 

 

PFA 

In preparation for future fundraising and community events 
we would like to encourage parents to join our Parents and 
Friends Association (PFA). We are now able to hold a PFA 
meeting as long as we socially distance and would like to 
invite parents to our meeting on Thursday 20th May at 
9.00am in the staffroom. We will send out a reminder 

closer to the time. 

Being on PFA is a terrific chance to meet new parents, 
organise social events and raise funds that can be used to 
purchase resources or improve our buildings and grounds 

and provide the best opportunities for our students.  

We would love to see you at the meeting and start to plan 

our future events. 

Anzac Day 

On Sunday the 25th April, our School Captains attended 

the Anzac Day dawn service at the cenotaph in Tyabb. Our 

captains, Misha and Heath, were proud to be given the 

opportunity to read a poem and lay a wreath at the Tyabb 

memorial to show our respect for the men and women who 

served in the First World War and subsequent wars.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flinders Christian College request 

Flinders Christian College recently informed us that a 

couple of our parents are parking in their carpark and 

asking Tyabb PS children to meet them there. These 

parents do not have students at their school. They have 

asked that we do not do this as their parking spots are 

understandably reserved for their own parents and 

students. Can we please ask that your refrain from doing 

this and seek an alternative pick up point. 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Naplan—11th—13th May 

NAPLAN Testing for year 3 and 5 is about to begin. A note 

was sent home last week to inform our year 3 and 5 

parents of this. The testing will take place between 

Tuesday 11th May to Friday 13th May. Please ensure, 

wherever possible, that your child arrives on time to school 

during the NAPLAN testing time. Opportunities for catch 

up testing will be available but only for a short period of 

time during the testing window.  If you have any questions, 

please speak to your classroom teacher or see our 

Assistant Principal Kris Grinsted who is coordinating 

Naplan for 2021. 

 

 100 and 200 nights of reading 

Reading rocks and so do you! 

 

To promote a love for reading and a regular reading 
routine I am proudly presenting all students who reach 
both 100 nights and 200 nights of reading with a special 
Principal certificate and award. Each week students who 
reach these milestones will be called down to the office to  
be presented with this award. I look forward to seeing 
students soon who have reached 100 nights and look 
forward to hopefully congratulating our 414 students for 

reaching this milestone and beyond. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are extremely grateful for the fundraising support we 

have received over the past few years to gradually 

develop our school grounds so that they are aesthetically 

beautiful, engaging and inviting for our students and 

visitors. We are extremely proud of the work we have 

gradually done to our school grounds over the past 5 

years and look forward to continually improving the 

environment we provide our students, staff and parents.  

We firmly believe that a beautiful setting helps to build a 

sense of pride in our school that carries forward in to how  

we feel about where we work, rest and play.  As a result of 

the restrictions in place last year we were unable to have 

contractors on site to  continue to work on our buildings 

and grounds and do some of projects that we had 

planned. We are now excited to have contractors on site 

and this week we had a buzz of activity with the following 

projects underway.  

 

 

 

We have installed new fencing 

around our environment centre 

as we start to redevelop this 

area.  

 

 

 

Our maintenance man Greg is 

using some old tractor tyres to 

create a tyre trail and play area. 

Obviously still a work in 

progress. 

 

 

To be more sustainable and 

reduce our energy costs we 

have recently installed 

additional solar panels. Our 

green team will keep you up to 

date on the impact of these on 

our energy use. 

 

 

 

To tidy up the area outside of 

our BER we have installed 

artificial grass and plan to  

provide outdoor seating for our 

senior school students. 
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On Thursday 29th April we held our Annual House Cross Country on our oval and through Oliver’s 

Creek Reserve on a beautiful sunny day. Congratulations to all of our students who participated on 

the day and tried their very best. It is always terrific to see the fantastic attitude of our students as 

they try their hardest and support and congratulate each other on their efforts. Thanks to Mr Davies 

for organising the event and to the staff who supervised and supported the students. It was terrific to 

see a few staff enjoying the run with the students. Well done everyone! 
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Kindness Challenge 

During week one of the term, I had the pleasure of visiting each classroom for an hour to talk to the          

students about a range of topics, which included being a good friend and showing kindness each and every 

day. Students in grades 3—6 also watched a clip showing how to ‘pay it forward’.  

You can view the clip if you like:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nwAYpLVyeFU 

To follow on from these lessons, we are making May the Kindness Month. Of course it is very important that 
we display kindness each and every day, however we are putting a particular focus on this in classrooms  
during May.  

It would also be wonderful for families to make this a focus at home too. Below you will see 20 ways your 
family may want to use to show kindness to each other. Tyabb PS families are all wonderful, respectful and 
kind however there may be other ways during the month of May that you could focus being kind. 

 

  

  

                                                                               Welfare 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nwAYpLVyeFU
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                                                                               Welfare 



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 6th May 2021  Page 6 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

 

  

  

                                                                               Welfare 
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Hats off!! 
May 1st is officially the date each year hat students no longer need to wear their broad rimmed school hat. 
This announcement usually brings some big cheers from the students as it is one less thing they need to 
worry about when going out into the playground. It is also one less item to lose when in the playground!! 

We have asked that students leave their hats at school just for the meantime because we need to keep track 
of the UV Index each day. If the UV Index is 4 or above, we will be asking students to wear their hats. 

Below is information about the UV Index from the Cancer Council website: 

What is the UV Index? 

The UV Index is a tool you can use to protect yourself from UV radiation. It tells you the times during the day 
that you need to be SunSmart. 

The UV Index divides UV radiation levels into: 

 low (1-2) 

 moderate (3-5) 

 high (6-7) 

 very high (8-10) 

 extreme (11 and above). 

The Australian Radiation Protection And Nuclear Safety Agency (ARPANSA) measures the UV index in a     
location at each of Australia’s capital cities and makes this real-time data available on a daily basis. Check 
the ARPANSA website to see what the UV levels have been in your capital city today. 

Sun protection times are issued by the Bureau of Meteorology when the UV Index is forecast to reach 3 or 
above. At that level, it can damage your skin and lead to skin cancer. Sunscreen should be incorporated into 
your daily routine on these days. 

  

  

                                                                               Welfare 

http://www.arpansa.gov.au/uvindex/realtime/kin_rt.htm
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 IN THE SCIENCE LAB. 

Our senior students have been involved in multiple STEM challenges this  semester. 

STEM being an acronym for activities including Science, Technology, Engineering and 

Maths  concepts. They were encouraged to design various structures such as towers, 

tables, boats and bridges after discussions and investigations around strength, stability 

and speed. The students had to work cooperatively with a partner in a given time 

frame to meet various criteria in its final testing, many succeeding but others needing 

to go back to the drawing board and re evaluate what they had designed–                    

all part of the learning of the Scientific process!!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PA have been learning about how science is the study of everything around us -thinking 

about space, the oceans, the forests and everything in them. We learnt about our 5 

senses and investigated some waterproof materials. Grades 1A and 2A discovered 

some different properties of matter and learnt to distinguish between solids, liquids 

and gases. 

Curriculum Corner 
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                                                                               Classroom Capers 

In Inquiry, we made soldiers to 
represent the brave men and 
women who fought for us and 
wrote about why ANZAC Day is 
so special. 

We have begun writing 
narratives and have been 
working hard on our “Sizzling 
Starts” to make our stories 
interesting from the very first 
word we write! 

In Reading, we have been 
drawing and writing  

predictions about books  

before we read them.  We 
came up with some very  

creative (and sometimes  

funny) predictions! 

In Maths, we have been 

estimating and measuring the  

lengths of objects in our  

classroom.  The best thing is 
that we get better at  

estimating every time we do it!   
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 TYABB MATHLETICS CHALLENGE   
 

It is time to prime your math brains, flex your fingers 
and join the other 413 students, from Prep to Grade 
6, at Tyabb Primary School in our ‘Tyabb Mathletics 
Challenge’. 

 

Each assembly certificates, will be presented to those students who have 
achieved the most points for the week, in their year level, as well as those     
students who have achieved the most points out of all Tyabb students. 

 

At the end of the term, there will be some great prizes up for grabs for our 
overall leaders. 

 

If you have any questions, please ask your teacher. 

 

So grab your Mathletics password and start solving problems, in any part of 
Mathletics online, to earn the most points possible! 

 

 

Green Team News   

We are excited to invite our 
parents to follow us on     
Instagram 
#tyabbps.sustainability 
 
Keep up with all the latest 
news about our school garden and all things sustainable! 
 
 

 

 

  

  

  



 

Tyabb Primary School Bulletin: 6th May 2021  Page 11 
‘From little things, big things grow’ 

  

  

  

         Specialists Snippets 

Physical Education 

House Cross Country 

On the 29th of April the grade 3-6 students competed in the House Cross Country held 

at school. This event was held to determine which students would progress to District 

Cross Country which will be held in mid May. 

The weather was fantastic and all the students looked marvellous in their house       

colours.  The turn out from parents to support the runners and help with the              

organisation and directions was a huge help to myself. I would like to say thankyou to 

everyone who came and supported with the above things mentioned. 

All the students who competed gave 100% effort and tried to achieve their personal 

best which is what these days are all about. Everyone should be really proud of their 

efforts. 

The relevant information for those students progressing to District Cross Country will 

have been provided to them. Good luck to those students and Tyabb is cheering you 

on. 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 2 

Term 2  

Thursday 6th May Mother’s Day Stall 

Friday 7th May Mother’s Day Stall - Extra Presents 

Sunday 9th May Mother’s Day 

Tuesday 11th - 13th May NAPLAN for Grades 3 & 5 

Thursday 13th May Crib Point District Cross Country - Selected Students 

Monday 24th May Young Leaders Conference 

Friday 28th May Curriculum Day  - Pupil Free 

Monday 31st May Prep Chesterfield Farm 

Tuesday 1st June Southern Peninsula Division Cross Country - Selected Students 

Tuesday 15th June Grade 6 Museum Excursion 

IMPORTANT DATES TO NOTE IN YOUR DIARY 

PUPIL FREE DAY—Curriculum Day—Friday 28th May 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCE DATE Friday 16th July 

( students only attend for their 20 minute student led conference) 

SCHOOL PHOTOS – 2021 

Our annual school photos have been taken and are 

now ready to order. 

Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system 

where you can view your photos prior to ordering. 

On photo day all students received a flyer which       

includes a code unique to them. 

You will require this 2021 code to register online and 

view your photos. 

 If you have already registered, you will receive an 

email or SMS from Arthur Reed Photos with a link to view 

your photos. 

 If you have not yet registered, please go 

to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your code to  

complete your order. 

 If you have misplaced your registration code, please 

contact the Arthur Reed Photos customer service team 

directly on 5243 4390 

or customerservice@arphotos.com.au 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi_vqaptvfYAhXIbbwKHVNXCqsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsmcm.edu.ph%2Fnews-and-events%2F2017%2F02%2Ffoundation-week-reminders%2F&psig=AOvVaw1ABWER7V2eeKv6iETh7Gb4&ust
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Forder.arphotos.com.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Ctyabb.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C47700964fa344ec8df3508d90f7709b3%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637557826651857454%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d
mailto:customerservice@arphotos.com.au
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PA Chase 

PB Connor 

PC Quinn 

1A Olivia 

1B Leah 

1C Otis 

2A Ella 

2B Isla 

2C Jack 

3A Luella 

3B Leo 

3c Alexis 

4A Harvey 

4B Elise 

5A Jess  

5B Lenny 

6A Healy 

6B Nate 

Assemblies will be held fortnightly 

during 2021. Unfortunately due to 

current Covid restrictions parents  

are unable to attend unless invited. 

ABSENT ON THE DAY: 

Lenny 5B 

Alexis 3C 
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Values 

Awards 

Value focus: INTEGRITY 

To do the right thing and to be kind, caring,   

honest and trustworthy. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE FOLLOWING STUDENTS 

FOR RECEIVING A SAFETY VALUE AWARD: 

Junior School:  Jasper PB & Willow 1C 

Middle School:   Braxton 3B & Vance 3B 

Senior School:  Jacob 6B 

 May 
PREP 
Elsie 

Adeline 
Zoe 

Charlie 
GRADE ONE 

Judd 
Owen 

Samuel 
Eden 
Otis 
Alice 
Riley 

GRADE TWO 

Rinoa 
Ella 
Billie 
Chloe 
Mason 

Mackenzie 
 GRADE THREE 

Gracie 

Jenny 

Isabelle 

Isaac 

 GRADE FOUR  

Steel 
Oliver 

Annabelle 

Alarah 

 GRADE FIVE 

Bella 

Tyson 

Kayla 
Sienna 

Indianna 
Xavier 

Merrick 

GRADE SIX 

Thijs 

Bella 

Tye 

Millie 
Blake 
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Community News 
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Community News 

MOTHER’S DAY SPECIAL 

Hi there, 

Here at Elite Fitness24/7 Hastings we'd like to offer 
mums one FREE class through out 3rd May -17th 
May!!! 

 

Elite Fitness has a variety of classes and times that 
we'd love to share with all mums.  

 

Thank you for taking the time to read this. 

We look forward to hearing from you! 

 

Kind Regards, 

Elite Fitness 24/7 Team. 

Lost Property 

Currently there are about 40           

windcheaters, hooded jackets and     

rugby jumpers in lost property. None of 

them have names so cannot be           

returned to their owners. If you are 

missing an item of clothing please 

come in to the art foyer and check for a    

missing item, take it home and NAME 

IT please. We happily return lost items 

but this is IMPOSSIBLE without a name. 

There are also several drink bottles, 

toys and hats that also don’t have 

names.  
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Community News 
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Community News 


